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from the Rector       

The Rev. Donald Lowery  

Some Things to Remember 
Now that Summertime is Here 

 
Summer is upon us.  While I 

know the official date for the beginning 
of summer is Wednesday, June 21 (with 
Holy communion at 5:30 p.m. to 
celebrate that event), for most 
Americans it really begins on Memorial 
Day Weekend.  As I often do, I would 
like to remind folks of some important  
matters of consequence. 

 
 
 
No matter where you go God is 

with you.  Whether we are in the 
mountains or by the sea or at the lake in 
between, God is always near to us.  No 
matter what continent our travels may 
cause us to visit, God is present.  In fact, 
some of the most intensely spiritual 
places I have experienced have been 
overseas at holy sites commemorated by 

generations of believers.  If there is an 
historic church or shrine near your 
travels try to drop in say a prayer.  If one 
is inclined to attend Sunday worship, 
and I encourage this, a simple google 
search of ñEpiscopal church and the 
name of the townò will often reveal a 
church, a website and service times.  
Donôt be afraid to make yourself known 
to the clergy after the service.  The 
Episcopal Church is small enough the 
local rector may well be a friend of 
mine.  It also fun to worship in places 
different from home.  I have been 
blessed to attend worship in Russian 
Orthodox churches and found it very 
moving.  Just remember to show good 
manners and be respectful of the 
differences while soaking in a blessing. 

 
Please remember that the cost of 

running Holy Innocents does not go on 
vacation.  Bills and salaries must be 
paid.  If you are not going to be in town 
and cannot drop off oneôs pledge at 
worship, please consider mailing it in to 
the office.  If I might add a note of 
thanks, we rarely fall far behind on 
meeting budget during the summer.  So 
this reminder is also a word of thanks for 
all you who are faithful in your support 
of the parish in all seasons of the year. 

 
 
 
Are you scheduled to serve at a 

Sunday summer service and discover an 
opportunity to be away?  Go for it! But 
please try to find a substitute.  That is 
not always possible so please let the 
office or Father Don know.  If we know 
folks are going to be away we can 
generally improvise.  It is much more 
stressful to be in the sacristy minutes 
before service is to start wondering 
where an acolyte or reader is. Help us 
adapt to the needs of summer by 
informing the office of your travels.  
Father Don will pray for your safe 
travels, too! 
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Summer 2017 

A Prayer for Travelers:  
 
 O God, our heavenly Father, 

whose glory fills the whole creation, and 
whose presence we find wherever we go: 
Preserve all those who travel; surround 
them with your loving care; protect them 
from every danger and bring them in 
safety to their journeyôs end; through 
Jesus Christ our Lord.  Amen.  À 
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 The Rev. Donald Lowery 

At this point in time, it is my plan 
to hold youth group on all the Sunday 
afternoons of June at 5 p.m. If anything 
changes, I will let youth members know 
and will also  let them know the schedule 
for July and August.  À 

           

 Wednesday Communion 
     

                   The  Rev. Donald Lowery 

  

We will have services of Holy 
Communion on all the Wednesdays of 
June and the June 7th service will include 
prayers for healing.  The July and August 
service schedule will be announced by 
news flash. À    

 

 

 

 

 

  

AJ Holloway  graduated  from Kerr-
Vance Academy  and will be attending 
Western Carolina University.   He is the son 
of Jenny and Robert Holloway. 

 Lucy Church graduated from St. 
Maryôs School in Raleigh and will be 
attending NC State University.  She is the 
granddaughter of  Gillie and Tom Church. 

 Matthew Brooks Nelson graduated 
from Trinity Episcopal  School in Richmond 
and will be attending UNC-CH.  He is the 
Grandson of Marsha and Bob Nelson. 

  Avery Garland Snoddy graduated 
from Hoggard High School in Wilmington 
and will be attending UNC-CH.  She is the 
step-granddaughter of Betsy and Donald 
Seifert. 

 Jordan Willliamson graduated from 
Vance County Early College High School 
and Vance-Granville Community College 
with an Associate Degree.  He is the son of 
Katherine and Scott Williamson. 

 

    

 Nick  Andrews  graduated  from 
Lenoir Rhyne University with BA Degree in 
Sacred Music.  He is the son of Susan and 
Jay Andrews.   Nick will begin working in 
August as Project Analyst and Promotional 
Liaison for the R.A. Colby Organ Builders in 
Johnson City, TN. 

 Clemens Becker Seifert graduated from 
UNC-Wilmington with BS Degree in Exercise 
Science.  Becker is the grandson of Betsy and 
Donald Seifert. 

 Garrett  Powell  graduated from   UNC-
CH with BS Degree in Biology.  He  is  the son  of 
Kathy  and  Phil Walters    and   James   R. Powell.  
Garrett joined the Teach for America Program and 
will be teaching high  school sciences. 

Sarah Catherine Seifert  graduated 
from UNC-CH with BS Degree in Biology.  
She is the granddaughter of Betsy and 
Donald Seifert.  In the fall Sarah will attend 
Ross Universityôs School of  Veterinary 
Medicine.  
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                  to 
 Our High School Graduates 

                 to  
    Our College  Graduates 

   

ECW  
& 

  Tabitha Guild 
          Both groups will  resume 

meetings  in September.  Details 
will  be in September  newsletter.  

     

  

 Jackson Blackburn completes the 
ECU General Dentistry Residency       
Program  in  June  and  then will begin the 
UNC-CH School of Dentistry  three-year  
Prosthodontics MS Degree Program.   
Jackson is  the son of Kate  Alston Black-
burn and  nephew  of Anne Almand.    

 
Donald Clemens (Clem) Seifert, Jr.   

graduated  from UNC-Wilmington with 
Master of Business Administration       
Degree.   He is the son of Betsy and    
Donald Seifert.   À          

 
 

Wolfe Scholarship Awards 

  

 

Marsha Nelson, Chair 

  

Mary Bernhardt Wolfe Decker, the 
daughter of  Mr.  Mrs. Wolfe who founded 
the Wolfe Scholarship Fund passed away 
in April. We are so grateful to the Wolfe 
family for providing our church with this 
wonderful scholarship fund. Beginning 
with the first award in 2000/2001,   a total 
of $117,050.00 has been awarded to 29     
deserving young scholars through the 
2017/2018 school year!!  
          

 The Wolfe Scholarship Committee 
met in the Hughes House on May 22, 2017 
to select scholarship recipients for the 
2017-2018 school year.   

 
 Three  students  were  selected to 

receive Wolfe Scholarship Awards as  
follows: 
  

 William Parish  (Lenoir-Rhyne University) 

                        (Senior year) 

 

 Uriah Ford  (UNC-Chapel Hill) 
           (Sophomore  year  plus 6 mos) 

 

 AJ Holloway (Western Carolina University)  

                 (Freshman Year)       À                                                                
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As we travel this summer, please    
remember that the church still has to  
pay its bills.  Pledge checks and spe-
cial donations can always be mailed 
in to the office at : 

 
The Church of the Holy Innocents 

210 S. Chestnut Street 
Henderson, NC, 27536         
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 Bob Nelson, Treasurer 

 

                            Amazon Charitable Donations 

                                                                                                   Hunter Roberson 

 

Amazon Smile is a branch of the  regular Amazon.com site, except all of the   pur-
chases that are made through smile.amazon.com will automatically donate İ% of 
the purchase (most everything is eligible) to a charity  of   your  choosing.  We  are 
asking parishioners to consider making Holy Innocents that charity. Below is a link 
that will take you to the Amazon Smile site, and it should ask you  to confirm  that 
you wish to support Holy Innocents as your Smile charity.  It's an  easy way to add  
to your contribution without additional expense.  

For  questions   or   help,  visit    http://smile.amazon.com/about  or                   
email   Hunter Roberson  at:  hroberson@robcomfg.com                                                  


